
 

Tonight: TBA 
Front desk helper: Jeff Franklin 

Introduction: Craig Cameron 
Vote of thanks: Clive Cross 

 
 

Future Programs:  
23 July; TBA Front desk helper: Wayne Fry 
Introduction: Tony Fondacaro 
Vote of thanks: Wayne Fry 
30 July; TBA Front desk helper: John Hozack 

August is Rotary’s Membership and New Club 
Development Month 

6 August; TBA Front desk helper: Geoff Johns 
13 August; TBA Front desk helper: Bernard Jones 
20 Aug; TBA Front desk helper: Jo Jones 
27 Aug; TBA Front desk helper: Anne-Maree Kitchener 

September is Rotary’s Basic Education and Literacy Month 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting 9 July 2024 
 

President Ed Zonneveldt welcomed the members and the guests; Julie and Nikki Porter and the guest speaker Peter Coroneos.  
Pres Ed will email the subs invoices to all members. 

- To encourage attendance, a raffle ticket will be given to members as they walk in; a lucky door prize winner will be 
announced weekly as well as the most weekly attendee and at the Changeover a member or two will get a discount on 
the following year’s dues. 

- Pres Ed gave the Club Service report. 

Secretary Issa Shalhoub explained how the 45 Lotto Club works, it is voluntary to join and it costs $50 per number for a chance 
to win $100 13 times per year. FIVE numbers are still available to sell. 
Please pay for your number(s) before the fist draw, Monday 15 July 2024. 
- Helpers are needed to put up and take down banners, Guy Porter volunteered, THANK YOU Guy. 
- Please give your apology to Louise Garrett, rather than let Louise guess the numbers of attendees to give to the DLC, if your 
attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you change your mind, please turn up as the DLC doesn’t mind more attendees 
rather than less. Over the years the club has threatened to charge if you don’t turn up, to my knowledge that isn’t observed and 
only happened once, present members on the night agreed to restart charging. 

Environment Director Craig Cameron asked members to bring bottle lids to the DLC for Lids4Kids. 

Community Director Geoff Johns said that the club has received an Appreciation Certificate from Budawang, for our BBQ at 
their open day 2 June 2024. 
- Simon Brown, Dale Wilford, John Payne and Geoff Johns worked on the Jumping Castle trolly, new castors and levelled it. 
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 July is Rotary’s Maternal and Child Health Month  

Club’s Calendar 

Club dues, due now, 
$180 half year and $360 full year 

10 Aug Sat Bunnings BBQ for MHERV 
11 Aug Sun Bunnings BBQ for MHERV 

25-27 Oct Sat-Sun District Conference, Mittagong 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Louise Garrett 0432 091 991 loumgarr@gmail.com  
by NOON ON MONDAY.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 
 

Birthdays; 18 July; Pat Culham 
Anniversaries; None.  

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or does not wish to do it, 
PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know. 

 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:loumgarr@gmail.com


- Geoff talked about the Middle East Day. 
- Lots of members’ help is needed for the 10 and 11 August BBQ at Bunnings. 

Louise Garrett asked the members if we should keep the BOF Princess Ball at the DLC, rather than take it to the Civic Centre, 
all members were in support and thanked Louise for her passionate involvement with the Ball. THANK YOU, LOUISE. 

John Hozack introduced our guest speaker Peter Coroneos, his second visit to our club, the first was in July 2018, Peter 
resides locally. Peter started his career as a solicitor then science teacher. Peter is very keen on meditation. 
Peter is very much involved with cyber security and attack prevention. The Trojan War, 3,300 years ago, when a wooden horse 
was built and soldiers hid inside it, deception and manipulation. 
Peter spoke on phishing emails, praying on exploiting our trust and getting into critical infrastructure. Criminals mainly from Russia, 
China, North Korea and Iran, countries which protects criminals. 
Criminals can intercept emails and change bank accounts details. AI can be very helpful in chasing the criminals, but they now 
use AI and can clone your voice and image to produce false videos. 
Peter asked us to be well informed but not alarmed, for more information you can look up acma.gov.au and cyber.gov.au for 
advice and how not to get hacked. 
Simon Brown thanked Peter for an extremely informative talk.  

  

  

  
 

Raffle winner: Anne-Maree Kitchener.  Lucky door prize: John Payne. 

End of Report. 
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